
COMMITTEE OF THE WHOLE – JUNE 2, 2009 

AWARD OF QUOTE Q09-068 
WESTON DOWNS TENNIS COURT RESURFACING – WARD 3 

Recommendation 

The Commissioner of Community Services, in consultation with the Directors of Parks 
Development, Purchasing Services Department, and Reserves and Investments, recommends: 
 
1) That Q09-068, Weston Downs Tennis Court Resurfacing, be awarded to Pine Valley 

Enterprises Inc. for the amount of $111,137.00 (excluding G.S.T.); and, 
 
2) That a contingency allowance of 10% be approved, within which the Director of Parks 

Development is authorized to approve amendments to the contract; and, 
 
3) That a bylaw be enacted authorizing the Mayor and the City Clerk to sign the necessary 

documents. 
 

Economic Impact 
 
Capital project PK-6112-07, Tennis Court Replacement – Various Locations funding was 
approved in the 2007 Capital Budget.  
 
Communications Plan 

N/A. 

Purpose 

The purpose of this report is to seek Council approval to award quote Q09-068 - Weston Downs 
Tennis Court Resurfacing. 

Background - Analysis and Options 

The project is for the reconstruction of three tennis courts at Weston Downs Park located at 80 
Greenpark Boulevard, in Ward 3. 
 
The project includes the complete reconstruction of the tennis court surface including new 
granular base, asphalt, acrylic surfacing and nets. The existing fencing system will be repaired. 
 
Quote Q09-068 was advertised with Biddingo and the OPBA. Quotes were closed and publicly 
opened on Tuesday, May 12, 2009.  Five (5) bid documents were received and the results are as 
follows: 
 
 

Contractor Base Tendered 
Price 
(excl. GST) 

Provisional 
Item 
(excl. GST) 

Total Tendered 
Price (excl. GST) 
 

Pine Valley Enterprises Inc $111,137.00 n/a $111,137.00 
Sam Velocci Construction Ltd. $121,825.60 n/a $121,825.60 
Forest Contractors Ltd. $130,345.00 n/a $130,345.00 
Court Contractors Ltd. $122,363.00  n/a $122,363.00 
Royalcrest Paving & Construction $143,470.52 n/a $143,470.52 

 
 
 
 
 



Relationship to Vaughan Vision 2020 / Strategic Plan 
 
In consideration of the strategic priorities related to Vaughan Vision 2020, the project will provide:  
 
• STRATEGIC OBJECTIVES: 
 Pursue Excellence in Service Delivery; and Enhance and Ensure Community Safety, 
 Health and Wellness - To deliver high quality services and to promote health and 
 wellness through design and program. 
 
This report is consistent with the priorities previously set by Council and the necessary resources 
have been allocated. 
 
Regional Implications 
 
N/A. 

Conclusion 

Parks Development and Purchasing Services Department staff members have reviewed the bid 
submissions and have determined that the low bid contractor, Pine Valley Enterprises Inc. is 
deemed to meet the requirements of the contract.  
  
Upon award of this quote, this project will commence within ten (10) working days from the Date 
of Notification of Award, weather permitting and should be completed on or before July 15, 2009. 

Attachments 

N/A. 

Report prepared by: 

Stephanie Snow, Construction Coordinator, Ext. 3210 
Paul Gardner, Director of Parks Development, Ext. 3209 

Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Marlon Kallideen 
Commissioner of Community Services 
 


